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CITY OF LONG BEACH C-5
DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES

February 11, 2014

HONORABLE MAYOR AND CITY COUNCIL
City of Long Beach
California

RECOMMENDATION:

Authorize the City Manager, or designee, to execute a Memorandum of
Understanding (MOU), and any subsequent amendments, between the City of
Long Beach and Mental Health America of Los Angeles for up to $80,000
annually, for a period of three years, from January 1,2014 through December 31,
2016. (Citywide)

DISCUSSION:

The City of Long Beach Department of Health and Human Services (Health
Department) works closely with Mental Health America (MHA) to coordinate street
outreach and other homeless services within Long Beach. Collaboration on the
Homeless Connections Initiative (HCI) began in 2009 to specifically focus on chronic
homelessness and its impacts on the downtown Long Beach Business Improvement
District. Since 2009, the HCI project has been leveraged by Long Beach Continuum of
Care resources, with funding by the U.S. Department of Housing and Urban
Development (HUD), and support from the office of 4th District Los Angeles County
Supervisor Don Knabe and the Conrad N. Hilton Foundation. MHA is the primary
recipient of the Hilton Foundation funding award for three years, January 1, 2014
through December 31, 2016, and will establish a Memorandum of Understanding
(MOU) that identifies the partnership agreement with the Health Department to provide
street outreach and coordinated homeless assistance services through the Multi-
Service Center.

MHA, as lead agency for the Homeless Connections Initiative, will partner with the City
to provide: the centralized assessment at the Multi-Service Center for those individuals
identified as the most vulnerable; coordinate and provide training for street outreach
workers and case managers; coordinate service linkages and housing placements; and
train, support and monitor the use of enhanced street outreach tools to further increase
the number of chronic homeless individuals linked to appropriate resources and
housing. The City of Long Beach will receive a flat $80,000 annually for each of the
three years for these grant-funded activities of the project.
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This matter was reviewed by Deputy City Attorney Linda Vu on January 13, 2014 and
by Budget Management Officer Victoria Bell on January 24, 2014.

TIMING CONSIDERATIONS

City Council action is requested on February 11, 2014 to execute the Memorandum of
Understanding between the City and MHA for the Homeless Connections Initiative
program.

FISCAL IMPACT

The City will receive flat payments of $80,000 annually for three years through MHA
from the Conrad N. Hilton Foundation Grant. Sufficient appropriation for FY 14 is
budgeted in the Health Fund (SR 130) in the Health Department (HE). Funding for
future years will be included in the annual budget preparation process. There is no City
match, and no local job impact associated with this action.

SUGGESTED ACTION:

Approve recommendation.

Respectfully submitted,

~/Jh ~'lKE;::V~Lbpy
DIRECTOR
HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES

APPROVED:

ICK H. WEST
MANAGER




